
Works Notice 

  

March 2025 

Toombul Road at St Vincents Road, Virginia 
Congestion Busting Project 
Start of construction

What works are coming up? 

Council is pleased to advise works to improve 
congestion at Toombul Road at St Vincents Road 
in Virginia will start soon.   

Following assessment of traffic conditions in this 
area, we identified an opportunity to improve the 
right-turn capacity from Toombul Road into St 
Vincents Road. 

When will this work take place? 

Start Underground services 
investigations will be undertaken 
on Thursday 3 April 2025. In the 
event of wet weather or 
unforeseen site conditions, 
investigations will be undertaken 
on the next available night. 
Construction will start in mid-April 
2025. 

Finish Late May 2025, weather and site 
conditions permitting 

Time and 7pm to 5am, Sunday to Thursday 
day 
These works are required to be undertaken at 
night when traffic volumes are lowest, to ensure 
the safety of workers and road users and to 
minimise disruption.  

What does this work include? 

As part of these works, we will be: 

• extending the northbound right turn lane 
from Toombul Road into St Vincents Road  

• constructing new road pavement within the 
extended lane 

• installing associated line marking, including 
right turning arrows 

• removal and replanting of 2 trees 
• minor turfing. 

Please see the project plan on the next page 
for more details.  

Why is this work happening?  

This project will: 

• reduce congestion by increasing capacity 
of the right turn lane from Toombul Road 
into St Vincents Road 

• reduce queuing and delays 
• improve travel times and trip reliability. 

Council’s Congestion Busting Projects are 
about helping people get home sooner and safer 
on roads that have higher volumes of traffic.  

These projects aim to improve the performance 
of Brisbane’s road network. Locations are chosen 
based on a number of factors including safety, 
visibility and overall network efficiency.  

 
What does this mean for me? 

If you live in or are travelling through the area, 
you may notice: 

• increased noise, dust, vibration and vehicle 
movements 

• changed traffic conditions, including minor 
delays, reduced speed limits and lane 
closures 

• traffic controllers and signage on site.  
 
Council would like to thank the community for 
their patience while these important works are 
undertaken.   
 
Contact us 

To find out more about these investigations, you 
can contact us by: 

3178 5413 (business hours) 
 3403 8888 (24 hours) 

cityprojects@brisbane.qld.gov.au   
 



 

 




